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9 November 2023 

 

Resignation – former Willochra Ward Councillor, Lesley Till 

 

The District Council of Mount Remarkable has received the resignation 

of former Councillor, Ms Lesley Till. 

Ms Till was elected to Council at the November 2022 General Election, 

and has served as Council’s Deputy Mayor since December 2022. 

Ms Till in her resignation acknowledged Mayor Stephen McCarthy for 

his guidance and leadership, Council Chief Executive Officer Sam 

Johnson, and the broader Mount Remarkable Team who she believed 

“..truly strive in performing their duties to bring Mount Remarkable into 

the spotlight, not only locally but also globally.” 

Mayor McCarthy formally acknowledges Ms Till’s commitment and 

service to the community, and has genuinely appreciated her 

participation in serving the Mount Remarkable community, in particular 

the residents of the Willochra Ward. 

Council has advised the Electoral Commission of South Australia of the 

vacancy, and received advice that a Supplementary Election will be 

required. The Electoral Commission will be responsible for the 

Supplementary Election, and as further updates become available 

Council will share accordingly. 

Council wishes Ms Till all the very best in her future endeavours. 

 

***END*** 
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